

21/2019
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

GOWDALL PARISH COUNCIL

WHICH TOOK PLACE 
IN THE SOCIAL CENTRE, MAIN STREET, GOWDALL
WEDNESDAY 2nd OCTOBER 2019 AT 7.00PM

            Present:  
Councillor C. Emsen - Chairman (in the chair) 


Councillor J. Boasman



Councillor S. Shears


Councillor A. Markot



           In attendance:
Mrs. P.A. Sykes – Clerk

2 Residents of the Parish


Ward Councillor. E. Sargeantson
   097 TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES

 It is a legal requirement that all apologies, forwarded to the Clerk, must contain the reasons for absence from Parish Council meetings.  This information is confidential and will not be minuted.
Apologies were received from Ward Councillor C. Fox and Councillor T. Wharvell.
  098 DECLARATION OF INTEREST

In accordance with the Code of Conduct which was adopted by Gowdall Parish Council in 2012 any member must declare an interest and identify the Agenda item which they think they may have an interest in according to the Declaration of Members Interest and the type of interest being declared.

 099
APPROVAL OF MINUTES


RESOLVED - The minutes of the meeting of the Council held on Thursday 5th September 2019 were circulated, read and signed as a true copy.


East Riding 

 100
TO DISCUSS FINANCIAL MATTERS FOR APPROVAL

a.  Accounts for payment

ERNLLCA – training (payment not minuted July 2019)                  45.00
 tRA
               RESOLVED – this invoice was passed for payment.


b.  Budget Monitor & Quarterly Bank Reconciliation


RESOLVED  that the Quarterly Budget Monitor and the Quarterly Bank Reconciliation together with the Bank Statements to 30th September 2019 were presented to the Parish Council, approved and signed by the Chairman.
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c.  To discuss and set the Budget 2020/21


The Draft Budget was discussed at great length.  It was agreed that an amount of £1,000 should be included within the budget for 2020/21 but also for the second half of the Financial year to 31st March 2020.  The budget will be presented at the November meeting for final approval.


d.  To comment on and approve the 2019/2020 Financial Regulations


The Draft Financial Regulations were circulated and discussed with items within the Model Regulations appearing in italics if not applicable to Gowdall Parish Council.  The revised Financial Regulations will be circulated and approved during the November meeting.
101  CORRESPONDENCE

        Yorkshire Ambulance Service NHS Trust – require the current expiry date for the pads and battery in the Difibrillator at the Social Centre, Gowdall to bring their records up to date.
       Environment Agency – inform the Parish Council that a representative of the Parish Council is welcome to accompany the Senior Engineers for the Lower River Aire on the walkover.


Lesley Addison, Project Development Officer -  has forwarded the grass cutting map for Gowdall as requested together with the schedule runs from March to October and confirming that cutting is every 15 days during this time.  It has been noted that no grass is cut on Lodge Lane and that residents cut their own frontage.  Field Lane from Newby Lane is never cut. 

Councillor Boasman is now the Flood Warden and is on the Flood Wardens List.  Reports will be forwarded to the Parish Council.

102
TO CONFIRM THE LIGHTING OF THE CHRISTMAS TREE

All documentation has been received from ERYC and has been completed and has been returned to ERYC.

A quotation has been received from Henry Jubb for the fitting of lights to the Christmas Tree, testing and removing after the Christmas period for the sum of £225 + £45.00 VAT.


RESOLVED that this quotation is accepted.

2 Councillors will help with the erection of the Christmas Tree in the Scarecrow Garden.


Presents and food for the switch on celebrations will be financed by the Parish Council.


The Chairman will contact Mr. & Mrs. Lacy regarding the venue.

The switch on date is to be confirmed.
103
TO DISCUSS AND ADOPT POLICIES AS PRESENTED

Model policies have been circulated to Councillors.  Julie Reed will forward model policy for the gritting of the roads during severe weather conditions.  Councillor Boasman is to check the criteria for the trigger points for the gritting.  The Chairman is to ask the Clerk to Snaith Town Council if the walking route for the children which is in the Snaith Parish will be gritted by ERYC.
104
TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM WARD COUNCILLORS

Ward Councillors Fox and Sargeantson have been in touch with the Leader of ERYC, Councillor Caroline Lacey and Mr. Paul Ballotti regarding the walking route and a meeting has been agreed.  The gritting route will also be discussed during this meeting.

Community Payback have been working in the Parish.
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Chairman will close the meeting whilst the next item on the Agenda takes place
 105 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Grass Cutting – concerns were voiced regarding the ERYC contract for grass cutting within the area.  Could Field Lane to Pontefract Road be added to the cutting route perhaps once a month.  Could the cutting boundaries be re-assessed. It was noted that because some residents cut their own grass verge ERYC will not cut these areas. 

Drain – from Shop Lane to Stone Grange is unsatisfactory but ownership is uncertain.
The Chairman re-opened the meeting





The tree

  106
DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING
  The next meeting of Gowdall Parish Council will take place on Thursday 7th November 2019 7pm in the Social Centre.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.20pm
Signed …………………………………………    Date  ……………………………………..


